AMBLE TOWN COUNCIL – MARCH 2016

The Minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Thursday 10th March 2016 at 6.00pm in the Town Council Office, Fourways 2, 6 Dilston Terrace, Amble.
PRESENT:

Cllrs C Weir (Chair), R Arckless, K Cassidy, J Dargue, I Hinson, H Lewis and J Watson with the Clerk, Miss Brown 
2 members of the public were present.







Actions
	208: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllrs K Morrison – Personal commitment, P Robinson – Personal commitment – The apologies were accepted.
209. ACCEPTANCE OF DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
210. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME: (maximum 15 minutes) 

Mr Horn of Mariners View commented that the site visit for the Mariners View development would be held on April and the development would go before the Planning Committee in May. He was still pursuing further information from the Environment Agency regarding the discharge of rainwater/sewage into the gut.
211. MINUTES: TOWN COUNCIL 

212.1: The minutes of the meeting held 10 February 2016 (TC Feb 2016) were agreed as a true record.
212. CLERK’S REPORT: 

That the Council noted the contents of the report and considered actions where necessary.

213.1: Parking & Traffic Regulation – A meeting had not been held since November.  It was noted that the next meeting was scheduled to be held on 16th March and the Council would urge that it should take place. The Council were in a position where we could not provide accurate and up to date information to our residents despite the promising relationship that had been held with the Highways Department.
213.2: Events Committee – Notes of meeting held 10th February 2016 (to follow) – The minutes had not yet been circulated.
213.3: St. Cuthbert’s Church Pews – Cllr Weir was checking the number of way markers required and discussing with Amble Coastal Rowing Club.
213.4: A Dementia Friendly Council – A training session led by Susan Swanston would be held on 22 March at 5pm – 6pm at the Town Council Offices.  

213.5: Update on the status of The Gut – Following the last meeting of the Council, Cllr Lewis had taken detailed photos of the site which the Clerk forwarded to FCERM who stated their intention to carry out a site visit of their own and contact the necessary department if they feel maintenance is required. They also stated that NCC does not own between the channel entering a culvert and it’s outfall at the marina.  The Clerk had since followed this up asking whether any maintenance issues had been identified.
213.6: Clock update – An engineer recently carried out the planned routine annual servicing of the clock. His investigations revealed that due to excessive damp part of the clock and auto-wind units have seized up, not fully but partially.

The engineer carried out a partial cleaning operation and did leave the clock working but expressed a lack of confidence that it will continue to work reliably.  It is his opinion that the auto-wind units should be brought into the workshop for dismantling and cleaning etc.; and that upon re-fitting them the clock mechanism itself should also be dismantled and cleaned to completely remove the impact of the damp environment.

The fitting of an auto regulating unit it currently “on hold” due to the leaking roof. 

A leading engineer will be in the area week commencing 14 March and has been asked to call and carry out a full and thorough survey of the clock and associated equipment, so that a more detailed report can be put together which may well form part of the general refurbishment proposals.  This offer was made without charge or obligation. Members agreed to delegate the decision to dismantle the auto-wind system to the Clerk should the engineer consider it necessary and being guided by the engineers report, the Clerk was delegated to take any other immediate actions required to prevent further deterioration.
213.7: Amble War Memorial Comprehensive Condition Survey – A pre grant enquiry to War Memorials Trust encouraged the Council to submit a grant request for the condition survey, however, due to a record number of applications at present, the current response time is around 8-10 weeks.  The Clerk and Chair were previously given delegated powers to progress the condition survey without grant funding and a grant application would be submitted for repairs based on the findings of the condition survey. Several quotes for condition surveys had been requested and the Clerk would again chase them up due to the urgency of the repairs.  Members acknowledged the importance of the War Memorial and preserving it and would attempt to have repairs carried out as urgently as possible but would be guided by the correct methods due to the listed status of the Memorial.
213 CHAIRMAN’S COMMUNICATIONS and REPORT: 

To receive the communications and report of the Chairman pertaining to Council Business:

The Chair along with Cllr Arckless and the Clerk attended Miss Murdy’s - 100th birthday celebration in Alnwick.  As the Civic Chain was full and therefore could not be inscribed with Miss Murdy’s details, as an alternative a copy of an old photo looking towards the location of Prospect Place was presented. Miss Murdy was in good health and the celebration was very well attended.  Cllr Watson attended on behalf of Warkworth PC.

The Clerk was requested to contact Fattorini and investigate an extension for the chain.
214  REPORTS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS:

214.1: County Councillor Arckless submitted a written report which was circulated.
214.2: County Councillor Watson gave a verbal report noting the following:
He was still pursuing the resurfacing of Acklington Road and also works to improve the surfacing on Bede Street and the road to the Shore base Trust.

A site visit for the Mariners View application was to be held on 4th April; Cllr Watson had lodged objections.

The Gloster Hill application had been approved; he noted that the public had together an excellent case against the development.

A suggestion from Warkworth PC was as the speed camera van at the industrial estate was now redundant following the installation of a round-about; it could be relocated to Beal Bank where there was evidence of speeding issues. Northumbria Police were investigating this.
WPC were also planning on locating a seat near the Shore base Trust site

215. REPORTS FROM COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES & REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS AS PRIVATE INDIVIDUALS:

To receive the report of Councillors who represent ATC on outside bodies (Cllr Reports)

Amble Youth Project – The report had been circulated to Members.
To consider purchase of Youth Project surplus trailer – Members agreed to purchase the trailer at a cost of £250; a tarp would be investigated for covering it and the licence plates would require changing.
Events Management – Cllrs Lewis, Weir and the Clerk attended the events training which was informative regarding legislative requirements however the Councils in attendance had a much larger capacity and larger precepts for carrying out such events than ATC.
Locality meeting – CCTV was raised at this meeting; it was due to be discussed by NCC Scrutiny Committee.  Cllr Dargue stressed the need for some progression relating to improvements to the Amble systems that were requested some 2 years ago now.
216. FINANCIAL REPORT:

216.1: The accounts for payment were agreed and receipts noted for information for the month of March.  The YTD was presented for information.(Finance)

216.2: The bank reconciliation for the month of Mach
216.3: Consideration of requests for donations/grants (Grants)

•
Amble Coastal Rowing Club – Cllr Weir as a Member of the Club declared an interest. Pursuant to Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 s.19, Members agreed to purchase a fitted cover for the new skiff to the value of £400, to include ‘donated by Amble Town Council’.  The Clerk would inform the ACRC. 
•
Amble Lifeboat Fundraisers – Cllr Cassidy as a Member of the organisation declared and interest. Pursuant to Local Government Act 1972, Section 137, Members agreed to support the application to the value of £400 for the purchase of a gazebo and insulated tea pots, with the additional of gazebo weights. The Clerk would inform ALF. 
•
Amble Detachment – Northumbria Army Cadet Force – Cllr Cassidy as a Member of the organisation declared an interest.  Pursuant to Local Government Act 1972, Section 137, Members agreed to support the application to the value of £400 towards a projector screen, laptop projector and carry case. 
217.  AMENITIES MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:

217.1: The next meeting of the Amenities Management Committee would be held Thursday 24th March.
219: PLANNING COMMITTEE

219.1: For information; planning decisions, planning matters pending and planning matters pending consideration during the month of Feb 2016 were noted. (Plan Apps Feb)

220:  AGENDA ITEMS:

220.1: S106 funding application for capital recreational project and consideration of matched funding from within Town Council funds – The Clerk informed that the Council could submit an application for £5000 S106 funding that was destined for capital recreational projects in the Town.  As there was £4500 held in the ‘matched funding’ budget that was currently unspent, Members agreed to add this to the funding for Capital Recreational Projects; any unspent would remain in ‘matched funding’.  A working group would be set up inviting a Member of ACT to discuss ideas for additional play equipment and provide an update on the progress and plans for Paddlers Park.
Then Clerk informed that ACT had offered a donation of up to £150 towards planting at Paddlers Park.  Members requested and note of thanks be sent to the Community Team.

220.2: WW1 exhibition on 2-3rd July 2016 – Cllr Lewis updated on the project to date
220.3: Consideration of holding a Community litter-pick – Members agreed to host a community litter pick on Tuesday 19th April and Wednesday 25th April.
220.4 Official Beacon Lighting for Queen’s 90th Birthday - 21ST APRIL 2016 –Consideration of budget and setting up of working group to discuss the event – The Clerk would accept a quote of £250 + VAT to cover transport, materials and staff to light the beacon subject to clarification that if the TC supply the dry kindling and wood that the company would place them in the beacon. Members agreed to a budget of £500 towards an event to coincide with the beacon lighting at 7.30pm.  Cllrs Dargue and Lewis with the Clerk would meet to discuss further.
220.5: Town Trail – Cllr Lewis; 

1.
Consideration of Booklet printing – Members of the Working party felt this should be produced at a relatively small price to encourage sales especially to the casual visitor who wanted to know a little more about our town but did not want an expensive in depth historical tome. They also did not want this to be a lengthy or cumbersome book but something which could be taken on the walk round. Those who know Amble and its history well could no doubt find lots and lots more to put in but size, weight and price have determined the offering. This is therefore a light hearted journey around the routes.

The size is A5 so that the trail route map can be fitted in the centre.

The printer feels with the supplied text but slightly larger pictures it will fit into approx. 40 pages. but this could be adjusted when he sets the work up.

The estimated price based on the text and photos is £230 for 100 or around £300 for 200 copies in colour (B& W is only £30 cheaper but it is felt that some colour would be a better presentation and more appealing.) This should not become dated quickly so 200 copies could allow it to be priced at £2 a copy- a very reasonable affordable price.

Members agreed to £300 for 200 copies.
2.
Consideration of Information Boards – Members were in agreement with the content on the information boards with a map on the reverse, preferably in the fish design in affordable.  A budget of £5000 for 4 boards was agreed.
3.
Consideration of Repositioning of two refurbished seats – The new cast iron seats were currently being stored at the West Cemetery awaiting installation on the Lawson Street side of the Memorial Gardens.  Once they were in place the 2 x refurbished seats would be moved to the Compound for temporary storage until they could be relocated.
220.6: Paddlers Park Opening Event and Funday – Arrangements were well underway for both events.
220.7: To Consider a Neighbourhood Plan for Amble – Cllr Dargue – Members agreed that the creation of a Neighbourhood Plan was very much dependant on elector support. It was therefore agreed to make the Neighbourhood Plan the subject of the next Parish meeting. This would be advertised in the Ambler and other local media.
A meeting would also be arranged with the Town Council and NCC Officers for more information, then the Council would decided whether to proceed or not.

221.  COMMUNICATIONS:

221.1: North East Combined Authority - Transport Manifesto – The North East Combined Authority (NECA) has begun a consultation on a 20-year ‘Transport Manifesto’ that covers both urban and rural areas of Combined Authority. The consultation will look at every aspect of transport.  It will help to empower this part of the North East and reinforce its position of being a national and international economic force.  The deadline of comments was 8th April.  The Clerk would circulate to Members with any comments to be returned by 6th April for collating.
221.2: Joint letter from Councils to the Prime Minister + further email – The letter and further correspondence had been circulated.  Members agreed with the concerns expressed over the provisional local government funding settlement for the next four years and its impact on rural areas.
221.3: Northumberland Local Plan Core Strategy – Update – Consultation on a Pre-Submission Draft of the Core Strategy took place between 14th October and 25th November 2015, and around 1,850 comments were received from almost 400 respondents.

The planning team has been examining the responses, as well as continuing to work on background data and the evidence base for the strategy. A report highlighting the key issues that have arisen from consultation on the Pre-Submission was published in February 2016 will be considered by NCC’s Cabinet on 21st March, and before that by the Economic Growth and Corporate Services Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 23rd February. In order to fully respond to public feedback, and to ensure that the plan is robust, it is considered that changes should be made to the strategy before it is submitted to Government.  This will result in a further period of consultation on what will be classed as ‘major modifications’. The proposed new timetable for the core strategy will see major modifications published and consulted on in June and July.  The final strategy will be agreed in November and submitted to Government in December.  This would see examination by Government in spring 2017 and adoption in summer 2017. 

This revised timetable will allow representations to be fully considered, changes made in response, and further work to be undertaken on areas of concern – all resulting in a more robust plan, in preparation for scrutiny by a Government inspector. Issues that have been raised include the need for further examination of Green Belt boundaries around smaller settlements in Northumberland; the need to amend wind farm policy in line with new government guidance; the need for more retail development; and for ongoing discussions with other agencies such as Highways England and the Homes and Communities Agency.
221.4: Survey regarding the need for a NALC website portal system – The website was primarily intended for use by Councils with a turnover of less that £25k.  Members therefore had no comments.
221.5: Warkworth Harbour Sand Relocation Notice - WHC has applied to the Marine Management Organisation under the Marine and Coastal Access Act 2009, Part 4, for a marine licence to remove sand from a deposit on the North side of Warkworth Harbour, in order to improve navigation – copies of plans are being displayed in the Harbour Office and Fourways 2 for 28 days from 4th March.
221.6: ADT - Mauritania Day 6th July 2016 – Random Acts of Kindness - 6th July 2016 will mark 71 years since the Mauritania passed by Amble hailing it to be the Friendliest Port. To mark the occasion the Harbour Village would like to promote random acts of kindness throughout the town. As the town council were the instigators of the message flashed to the Mauritania an invitation was extended to do something on the day. Members agreed that the Council would support this event and requested more information.
222. INFORMATION ITEMS AND ITEMS FOR CIRCULATION:

The Council noted the following information items.

222.1: NALC E:news Feb 2016

222.2: Coastal Views February Issue

222.3: CAN E-News February 2016

223.  DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 

223:1 The next Meeting will be on Thursday 14th April 2016 at. 6.00pm. in the Town Council Office, Fourways 2, 6 Dilston Terrace.

It was resolved under Section 100A (4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the press and public will be excluded from the Meeting during consideration of the following items on the Agenda due to their sensitive nature. 

PUBLIC VERSION OF PRIVATE

224. MINUTES: TOWN COUNCIL 

224.1: The minutes of the meeting held 11 February 2016 were agreed as a true record. (TC Feb 2016- PRIVATE)

225: PRIVATE REPORTS FROM COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES & REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS AS PRIVATE INDIVIDUALS 

Reports from the following meetings were circulated to Members and noted.

Amble 2020 Meeting 20th January 2016

ADT MEETING

Amble Harbour Village Group meeting

COSH

226: AGENDA ITEMS

226.1: NCC – Memorandum of Understanding – Members delegated the Clerk and Chair to negotiate so that the Operative was based at Amble if possible.  Working days would include Thurs, Fri, Sat, Sun and Mon commencing at 9am with a maximum of hours worked on the Sat and Sun.  Any training required could be funded from the training budget head.
227: CLERKS REPORT

That the Council noted the contents of the report and considered actions were necessary.

227.1: The sale of land at High Street – The Transfer deed was awaited for signing and it would then be returned to the solicitor for completion.
227.2: Infringement of Lease – update – Members agreed to look at creating a new lease for the site with ATC covering the legal costs, the Clerk would inform the Council’s solicitor and a meeting would be set up among Cllrs to discuss stimulations of the lease.
227.3: JCSC – Future Projects – The Chair would like another meeting with Mr Rogers; the Council Office would pursue setting this up.
The meeting ended at 9.30pm
	
	

	
	
	


Acronyms:
WHC – Warkworth Harbour Commissioner

NCC – Northumberland County Council

JCSC – James Calvert Spence College

ALF – Amble Lifeboat Fundraisers

ACRC – Amble Coastal Rowing Club

CoSH – Community Safety Hubs
ADT – Amble Development Trust

NALC – Northumberland Association of Local Councils

CAN – Community Action Northumberland

NECA – North East Combined Authority

Chairs Signature………………………


